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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, May 21, 2018 2:02 PM
To: tom@grafcon.us
Cc: 'Andrew Warner'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health; Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Subject: RO0003157 City Ventures Filbert Street

Tom, 

I want to add clarification to my earlier email- per the SMP prepared for the site, construction activities in the area 
where the contamination was encountered should have halted and, if possible, moved to elsewhere at the site.  The 
work stoppage in the area of contamination will remain in effect until the contamination is characterized, the area 
delineated, and ACDEH authorizes resumption of work.  Re the scope of analysis, if soil is being considered for offsite 
disposal, ACDEH is of the opinion that it is prudent the analysis scope include the profile of the potential receiving 
facility.  ACDEH is unaware if excavation was occurring when the contamination was encountered.  

With regard to keeping us informed, please provide ACDEH with a site figure indicating where the area the 
contamination was encountered, photographs of the area showing the soil discoloration and the laboratory analysis 
report when it becomes available.  Following receipt and review of the requested documentation, ACDEH will discuss 
the findings with you and on how best to proceed in this area.    

Regards, 
Keith 

 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Land Water Division 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502-6540 
phone: 510 / 567  - 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 - 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 


